Millfields User Group Minutes 29.11.2016 at Princess of Wales

Present:
 Bhavesh, Harry, Saska, Gill ( committee members) Lizzie ( Urban Free Range Kids) Ben Harris ( TCV project manager Green Gym project) Richard Cohen, David Liscon, Hasan Rasheed, and, briefly at the end, Wendy

Matters Arising

Benches. No progress. Bhavesh to chase

Plaza   Update needed    ditto

Kiosk   Georgie arranging for us to visit. Bhavesh and Harry to go

Tree Survey still awaiting reply from Council

Lodge.   Occupants still there. MUG interested in pursuing community use.

Outdoor Gym   Consultation open till 9 December; contains the proposal put to us by a group of young people for consolidated area.

National Grid Fund   Georgie to meet Bhavesh and poss Gill to discuss

Forest School (Free Range Urban Kids) Sign now clearly displayed to say site open to all to use. Only one visitor so far – with 2 dogs. For safety of young children, need to have dogs on lead potentially leading to conflict. Common approach needed so FS meeting with other FS. FS keen to have dog free area which local schools could use. Committee stressed no MUG view on this, and had not received any complaints. 

Paths resurfaced on S Millfields

Green Flag   Council renewal bid going ahead, No new input from MUG

Compost 10 ton delivery went ahead with help from Daven. A big vote of thanks to Green Gym and Good Gym plus local passers-by who joined in. Green Gym have continued to shift compost every Friday till all orchard trees mulched.

Agenda

1. Chatsworth / Powerscroft Junction consultation. Much discussion of new proposals and a general view that too many traffic light signals and not enough speed restriction, lack of zebra crossing and potential conflict over pedestrian/cycle path crossover. Individuals encouraged to send in their views. Harry to submit concerns.

2. Green Gym. Till September 2018 will be based locally and work on Fridays on Millfields and Middlesex Filter Beds. Will be 15-20 volunteers. Open to suggestions for activities to increase biodiversity, to be agreed by Georgie and Daven. 

Extending wildflower area by Chatsworth Road: Gill to meet Ben after Christmas to plan and also seeds to be ordered. 

Forest School ordering trees to replace fence bordering basketball court with native woodland hedge. Applying to Woodland Trust for trees. Green Gym could help with planting.

Next meeting to be on Feb 7. 2017

